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The Commission supports the texts of the common position. However, as regards the Agency, the 
Commission would like to draw attention to the forthcoming adoption of the standard provisions for all 
agencies following the entry into force of the new Financial Regulation. The Commission entered the 
following statements in the minutes of the Transport Council meeting of 28 March 2003: - The 
Commission intends to present by the end of 2003 to the European Parliament and the Council a proposal 
relating to the introduction of a European driving licence for train drivers. Besides, the Commission fully 
supports and encourages the work in progress in the framework of the European Social Dialogue by the 
social partners, in accordance with Article 139 of the Treaty, concerning the harmonisation of driving 
times and rest periods for train drivers and staff accompanying trains; - The Commission declares that the 
final budgetary needs for the European Railway Agency depend on a clear agreement on the competencies 
of this Agency between the Council and the European Parliament. These needs, of which a first 
assessment has been made in the financial statement attached to the legislative proposal, will have to be 
translated in the annual budgetary requests tabled by the Commission to the Council and the Parliament 
acting as the budgetary authority. A precise estimate of these needs for 2004-2006 can only be made once 
the codecision procedure has been completed; - The arrangements laid down in paragraphs 4 and 5 of 
Article 8 of the Directive on safety do not constitute a system of prior authorisation.
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